
 

 

CLASS ACTION AGAINST FEDERAL EXPRESS CANADA CORPORATION  
 
Superior Court of Montreal No:  500-06-000895-173 
 
IF, FROM SEPTEMBER 21, 2017, UNTIL DECEMBER 20, 2018, YOU BOUGHT 
GOODS ORIGINATING FROM A EUROPEAN UNION COUNTRY THAT HAVE BEEN 
DELIVERED BY FEDEX, THIS NOTICE MAY AFFECT YOUR RIGHTS. 
 
A class action against FedEx was authorized on behalf of all natural persons, legal 
persons established for a private interest, partnership and associations or other groups 
not endowed with judicial personality residing in Quebec who, from September 21, 2017, 
until December 20, 2018, were charged and paid customs duties and/or processing fees 
collected by FedEx in respect of the import of any goods originating from a European 
Union country or a beneficiary of the Canada-European Union Comprehensive Economic 
and Trade Agreement. 
 
The Court has not yet ruled on the merits of this class action, nor on any compensation 
that may be awarded to the class members, if any. 
 
The full text of this notice is available at the class actions registry of the Superior Court 
and at the following address: www.kklex.com. The full text describes the principal issues 
to be dealt with in the class action and the conclusions sought. In the event of a 
discrepancy between the present notice and the full text of the notice, the latter prevails. 
 
If you wish to remain a class member, you have nothing to do.  
 
OPT OUT OPTION 
 
If you wish to opt out of the class action, you have until August 31, 2020, to advise by 
writing the registry of the Superior Court of Quebec, District of Montreal, located at 1 
Notre-Dame St. East, Montreal, Quebec, H2Y 1B6 by registered mail. Your written opt-
out notice must include the following information: (1) the class action Court file number 
(500-06-000895-173); (2) your name, your address and your phone number; (3) the 
following statement: “I elect to opt out of the class action” and (4) your signature.   
 
For more information, you can contact Kugler Kandestin, LLP or their lawyers: 
 

Me Sandra Mastrogiuseppe : smastrogiuseppe@kklex.com 
Me Jérémie Longpré : jlongpre@kklex.com 
 
Kugler Kandestin, LLP 
1 Place Ville-Marie, Suite 1170 
Montreal, Quebec, H3B 2A7 
Tel. (514) 878-2861, Toll-free : 1-844-999-2861 
Fax : (514) 875-8424 
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